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FROM YOUR PRESIDENTS 
 

Celebrating a Century of Service, Fellowship, 

Scholarship and Community 

Founded January 18, 1919, The Emory University 

Woman’s Club is celebrating its 100 year anniversary! We 

are the oldest continuously meeting organization on 

Emory’s campus. 

The highlight of the year will be a gala dinner party held 

January 19, 2019, at the Druid Hills Country Club. There 

will be special displays of our history as well as a 

wonderful dinner. 

As is fitting for our centennial, we have an incredible 

lineup of speakers this season. It includes James T. Laney, 

PhD, former President of Emory University and former 

Ambassador to South Korea; our own Cheryl Murphy, 

Emory ’77 BSN, talking about the history of our club; 

Peter W. Roberts, PhD, Professor of Organization and 

Management, Goizueta Business School, about socially 

conscious enterprise at Goizueta; Corey Keyes, PhD, 

Winship Distinguished Research Professor on positive 

psychology and the life well-lived; Taina Figueroa, 

Fellowship recipient, founding president of Emory 

Latin@ Graduate Association; Tia N. Williams, Med, 

Program Coordinator, Center for Women, Emory, 

“Women at Emory Today.” 

We will have our Fall Welcome on Tuesday, September 

25th, from 10:00 until noon. Since we will not have a 

September Membership Meeting, we will have Share the 

Care to benefit the Amani Center at our Fall Welcome. 

You can see more about this in this newsletter. 

We are looking forward to sharing this very special year 

with all of you. 

Have a great summer! 

Dee Zesiger and Lex Gilbert 

 
 

 Share the Care for September 

  Amani Women’s Center—in Clarkston, GA, is a 

safe haven for refugee women of all cultures who are 

seeking a space for spiritual, mental, and physical 

healing. In Swahali, “Amani’ means ‘peace’. Amani’s 

holistic approach is to cater to the well-being of the 

community through a variety of hands-on programs 

sensitively tailored to specific needs. Women are 

instructed in health, hygiene, nutrition and meal 

planning, and English language. EUWC specifically 

supports the Sewing Academy whose mission is to 

teach women to sew to promote independence, self-

sufficiency, and employment. Products are for sale in 

the Amani Store.  Call 770-255-0539 for location and 

opening times 

   Needs: sewing machine needles that sew various 

weights of fabrics, all-purpose polyester thread in 

primary colors, high quality scissors. Older model 

sewing machines that have generously been donated 

are in need of professional cleaning and refurbishing 

that costs $85-$100.   Make checks payable to Amani 

Women’s Center 

Request from Teri Hopkin 

Do you know if a member who is ill?  Injured?  In need 

of a little cheering up? A member’s death? Death in a 

member’s family?  Please contact me so that I may 

correspond with her on behalf of the membership. 

Reach me at thopkin@ aol.com. Please phone or text 

to 404-617-5172.   Thanks!  Teri Hopkin 

http://aol.com/
tel:404-617-5172


  

 

2018-2019 Schedule 

All meetings at 10:00 a.m. at Houston Mill House unless otherwise indicated 

9/25/18 Fall Welcome (HMH upstairs) (No membership meeting in September) 

10/13/18 Scrumptious Saturday at Lex Gilbert’s house from 11 a.m. to 1 p.m. 

10/16/18 Tuesday Tasting (location TBD) 

10/23/18 Membership Meeting 

James T. Laney, PhD, former President of Emory University, former Ambassador to South 

Korea: Topic: Korea 

10/23/18 Past Presidents’ Lunch (following meeting, Petite Auberge) 

11/13/18  Membership Meeting 

Cheryl Murphy, board member Emory School of Nursing, longtime member of EUWC: 

Topic: EUWC – Then and Now 

12/4/18 Holiday Brunch (HMH upstairs) 

1/8/19  Board Meeting 

1/15/19 Tuesday Tasting (location TBD) 

1/19/19 Centennial Anniversary at Druid Hills Country Club 

1/22/19 Membership Meeting 

Peter W. Roberts, PhD, Professor of Organization and Management Goizueta Business 

School, Topic: Social Enterprise at Goizueta – Grounds for Empowerment Program 

2/19/19 Tuesday Tasting (location TBD) 

2/26/19 Membership Meeting 

Cory Keyes, PhD, Winship Distinguished Research Professor, Department of Sociology, 

Topic: Flourishing: Positive Psychology and the Life Well-Lived 

3/19/19 Tuesday Tasting (location TBD) 

3/26/19 Membership Meeting 

Taina Figueroa, Fellowship recipient 2018, founding President of Emory Latin@ Graduate 

Student Association, PhD Candidate Department of Philosophy 

4/6/19  Scrumptious Saturday at Louise Freer’s house from 11 a.m. to 1 p.m. 

4/16/9  Tuesday Tasting (location TBD) 

4/23/19 Membership Meeting 

Tia N. Williams, ME.d, Program Coordinator, Center for Women, Emory University. Topic: 

Women at Emory Today 

5/7/19  Spring Luncheon (HMH upstairs) 

5/21/19 Board Meeting 

  Summer Tuesday Tastings TBD 

 



 

 

 

INTEREST GROUPS 

 

Friday Morning Book Club. Is meeting on Sept 28 to discuss The Underground 

Railroad by Colson Whitehead.  contact Margaret Foust 

First Thursday PM Book Club; We will meet on Thursday, September 6 at 12:30 pm for 

discussion of A Gentleman in Moscow by Amor Towles. Our October 4th meeting will 

focus on Killers of the Flower Moon by David Grann.   For inquiries, please contact Joanie 

Edmondson  

Contract Bridge groups meets the 1st and 3rd Thursdays of the month at the Mason Mill 

Recreation Center (340 McConnell Dr.) from 10:00 AM to 2:30 PM. We bring our own 

lunch and beverage, and the hostess provides dessert. This is party bridge at its most fun. 

We hope that you can join us. This group will not meet during the summer. For more 

information, contact: Missy Cody or Cathy Findley. 

Tuesday Tastings:  meet with friends for lunch at neighborhood restaurants on the 3rd 

Tuesday of the month all summer. contact: Nicole Mills 

 

Lunch and a movie: join members for a movie and conversation 

 

Handwork Group: (Quilting, Knitting, Beading etc.) We meet at 1:30- PM on the 2nd 

Thursday of each month at Intown Quilters 1058 Mistletoe Road Decatur.  Contact: 

Barbara Froehlich 

 

Field Trips: Carolyn Arakaki and Jackie Walker have put together several wonderful 

trips this year.  If you have suggestions for field trips next year, please reach out to them. 

 

 

 
PAST PRESIDENTS LUNCHEON 

Mark your calendars for our October 23 luncheon for Past Presidents of EUWC.  It's 

always such an enjoyable time together...we hope you can make it this year 

again!    We'll meet at Petite Violette on Clairmont at 12:30 pm, after the monthly 

meeting. 

Please RSVP to Joanie Edmondson at 404-325-1432 or by 

email:  edmondson2000@comcast.net. 

 

mailto:edmondson2000@comcast.net


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Amani Center News:  

 

On May 14th Doris Mukangu, director of the Amani Women Center and one of our 

scholarship recipients , graduated from Rollins School of Public Health with a 

Master’s degree.  Any of the EUWC members who were especially supportive of 

Doris and her work at the Amani Center and who attended her graduation were 

invited to the home of Mary Emma McConaughey to a "Toast to Doris” following 

the graduation about a dozen friends were present to congratulate Doris on her 

years of hard work and perseverance.  They enjoyed a special celebratory time with 

wine, cheese and hor d’oeuvres on a beautiful May afternoon. 

 

A new EUWC Amani Interest Group will be formed this year.  The purpose will be 

to support the Amani Center in more personal ways. The plan is to communicate by 

email in lieu of meetings.  Anyone interested in being a member of this Interest 

Group please contact Mary Emma McConaughey who will head the group. 
 

 

Graduation Party 
 

Mary Emma and Doris 



2018-2019 EUWC Officers                                                       

PRESIDENTS                                                                         
Lex Gilbert, Dee Zesiger 
 
FIRST VICE PRESIDENTS 
MEMBERSHIP 
Louise Freer, Ann Marie Factor 
 
SECOND VICE PRESIDENTS 
YEARBOOK 
Joanie Edmondson, Susan Neel 
 
THIRD VICE PRESIDENT 
NEWSLETTER 
Barb Froehlich 
 
RECORDING SECRETARY 
Teri Hopkin                  
 
TREASURER 
Martha Catherwood 
 
PARLIAMENTARIAN 
Bette Walton 

 

Committee Chairs 

 
ACHIEVEMENT AWARD 
Sharon Gunn  
 
ARCHIVES 
Cheryl Murphy, Barbara Hund, Carol Penn 
 
ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATION 
Cheryl Murphy NEED 2 MORE 
 
CORRESPONDING SECRETARY 
Teri Hopkin 
 
EGGLESTON       
Kay Nicolaysen 
 
FIELD TRIPS         
Jackie Walker, Carolyn Arakaki 
 
FINANCE   Martha Catherwood, Joanie 
Edmondson, Bette Walton 
 

GRADUATE FELLOWSHIP    
Bette Walton, Barbara Hund 
 
 
HOSTESSES            
Phyllis Gareis, Missy Cody                
 
LONG RANGE PLANNING      
Rosalie Cooper, Joanie Edmondson, Ann Marie 
Factor, Louise Freer, Barbara Hund, Judy Michna, 
Martha Catherwood 
 
 
MEMBER COMMUNICATION      
Martha Catherwood 
 
MEMORIAL LIBRARY FUND      
Cheryl Murphy, Carol Penn 
 
OXFORD LIAISON                                                   
Carol Penn 
 
PHOTOGRAPHY        
Joanie Edmondson, Sharon Gunn, Susan Neel      
NEED AT LEAST ONE MORE 
 
PROGRAM                 
Judith Piat       NEED ONE MORE 
 
PUBLICITY  
 
SCHOLARSHIPS         
Rosalie Cooper, Vanessa Wardi  Co-chairs 
 
SHARE the CARE        
Cheryl  Murphy, Alma Owens 
 
SPRING LUNCHEON 
 
TUESDAY TASTINGS     
Nicole Mills 
 
GRAPHIC DESIGN         
Bev Gunderson   
 
 
WEB MASTER               
Susan Neel 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Emory University Woman’s Club 

1919-2019 

 
The Emory University Woman’s Club Cordially invites you to 

Our Annual Fall Welcome at the Houston Mill House 

 
Tuesday, September 25, 2018 10:00am – 12:00 pm 

 

Please join us for this delightful event, 

 

As the ladies for the EUWC gather in fun and friendship Before beginning our 100th Anniversary 

Membership Season We look forward to seeing you there! 

RSVP by September 20th to: 

 

Ann Marie Factor at amfactor@comcast.net or 404-633-7324 

OR 

Louise Freer at llf24@bellsouth.net or 404-636-3774 

 

mailto:amfactor@comcast.net
mailto:llf24@bellsouth.net


 
 

 

Name    

 

Address, including PO Box    

. 

Telephone    Email     

 

 

Spouse’s Name (if any) Want to be listed in the yearbook?  Yes No    

 

 

Emory Community Affiliation (if any)      If 

you are a new member, may we list your address and phone number in the newsletter? Yes  No    

 

Please complete form and send with your check made out to EUWC for $32.00 ($30 for dues $2 for mailing the 

yearbook) to Martha Catherwood, 2911 Galahad Drive, Atlanta, GA 30345 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

EUWC Membership Form 2018– 2019 

 


